

November 29, 2018

Catherine S. Blakespear Mayor Matthew Tucker, Executive Director North County Transit District 810 Mission Avenue Oceanside, CA 92054

RE: MOW ACCESS ROAD

Joe Mosca Deputy Mayor Dear Mr. Tucker,

The City of Encinitas staff has carefully reviewed the North County Transit District (NCTD) and San Diego Association of Government's (SANDAG) engineering plans for the construction of a permanent Maintenance of Way (MOW) access road to the new railroad bridge from San Elijo Avenue. As a result of this review, we have no objection to these plans.

Tasha Boerner Horvath
Council Member

It is the City's hope that, by making the temporary access ramp permanent, it will create future opportunities for a nature trail and viewing area on the edge of the San Elijo Lagoon on the east side of the bridge.

Tony Kranz Council Member Sincerely,

Catherine Blakespear

Mayor

Mark Muir Council Member

Karen P. Brust City Manager